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 School Board Meeting – June 2, 2009
Regular Session
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:30 P.M.

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:30 p.m. on June 2, 2009 in the John Glenn Administration Building.  Board members present were Curt Pletcher, Tom McCormick, Mike Daube, Joe Lowry and Jeff Johnson.  Bill Groves arrived at 7:36 p.m.  Hal Patterson was absent.  The Superintendent, Richard Reese, and sixteen observers were also in attendance.  The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance led by school board president Curt Pletcher.
RECOGNITIONS

Tim Davis, Principal of Walkerton Elementary School, recognized Celeste Dooms for the great job during the first two days of the summer food program.

Janet Carey, Principal of Urey Middle School, thanked the Urey staff for a successful ending to the school year.  The end of year picnic was a big hit and hot dogs were grilled for everyone’s enjoyment.  A special thanks was extended to Lori Kois, Cindy Isenbarger, and Frank Sheneman for producing the UMS variety show.  The students were supportive of one another and they were very entertaining.

Richard Reese, Superintendent, read recognitions on behalf of John Glenn High School.  The board was asked to accept the following donations:  $100 from the North Liberty VFW for the band; and $100 from the North Liberty American Legion for the band.  Senior Amy Shirk will compete at the state track finals at IU Bloomington.  She finished third at the regional competition and set a new school record for the 800 meters with a time of 2:18.  The band received the Indiana State School Music Association All-Music Award for earning gold ratings at ISSMA during the 2008-2009 school year.
After some discussion, a motion was made by Tom McCormick, seconded by Jeff Johnson, to approve the donations as stated.  The motion was approved by a five to zero vote.

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS #1 – 3
1.
Approve Minutes – May 19, 2009 – Regular Session
2.
Approve Claims – 714 – 783
3.
Approve Personnel Recommendations

Resignations

a.
  Stephanie Underwood
,
NLES, Spell Bowl Coach

b.
  Lisa Sleek


,
WES, Title I Administrative Assistant
Appointments/Transfers 

a.
  Melita Beeney

,
NLES, Treasurer

b.
  Donna Rummel

,
JGHS, Transfer from UMS to JGHS Media Center Specialist


c.
  Tracey Duff


,
JGHS, Transfer from NLES to JGHS Media Center Aide


d.
  Jane McGaughey

,
NLES, Part-Time to Full-Time Media Center Aide


e.
  Traci Stewart


,
NLES, Part-Time Media Center Aide


f.
  Brunie Mihail

,
NLES, Transfer from WES 6th Grade to NLES 2nd Grade


g.
  Karen Maudlin

,
WES, Transfer from NLES 6th Grade to WES 4th Grade


h.
  Amy Weiss


,
NLES, Transfer from Part-Time High Abilities Coordinator to








NLES 4th Grade


i.
  Jessica Barth


,
NLES, 4th Grade


j.
  Will Groves, Jr.

,
NLES, 6th grade


k.
  Emily Walker

,
WES, Kindergarten
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve consent agenda items one through three a-i and k.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.
Consent agenda item 3j was voted on as a separate item.  A motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Joe Lowry, to approve consent agenda item 3j.  The motion was approved by a five to zero vote, with Bill Groves abstaining.  
NEW BUSINESS
1.
Approve Disaster Recovery Plan

Darlene Flora, Treasurer, stated that the Disaster Recovery Plan is mandated by the State Board of Accounts.  The plan details how data would be backed up in the event of a disaster.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Jeff Johnson, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve the Disaster Recovery Plan.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.

2.  Approve Purchase over $5,000 – Windows VISTA (XP) License

Andrew Stegemiller, Technology Coordinator, explained that we have three terminals/monitors to one computer in the labs.  When the units are purchased they do not come with the Windows Operating System and each system must be licensed in order to operate Windows.  We will be purchasing 291 MS Windows Vista Business licenses at a unit cost of $60.23 for a total cost of $17,526.93.  The licenses will be distributed among all four of the school buildings and the cost divided and paid for out of the CPF.  
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Joe Lowry, to approve the purchase over $5,000 of Windows Vista (XP) License.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.

3.
Approve Purchase over $5,000 – Terrazzo Floors at UMS

Bids were received to rework the Terrazzo floors at UMS.  The lowest quote came from Master Care, Inc. in the amount of $7,072.  The terrazzo floor rework will be paid for out of the CPF.  The terrazzo in the front lobby, back lobby, and stairway landing will have the wax stripped, surface diamond ground, floor flushed, an impregnating sealer applied, and the floors buffed.  A five year payback is estimated due to UMS not having to purchase floor wax.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Mike Daube, to approve the purchase over $5,000 for terrazzo floor rework at UMS.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.

4.
Approve Overnight Band Trip to Niagara Falls and Toronto, Canada

Dan Fortlander, Band Director, will be taking band students on four day trip to Niagara Falls and Toronto, Canada.  They will depart on the evening of July 5, 2009 and return on the morning of July 9, 2009.  The Falcon Pride will be performing at Canada’s largest amusement park, Canada’s Wonderland.  Students and adult chaperones are responsible for the expense of their trip, which is $500.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve the overnight band trip to Niagara Falls and Toronto, Canada.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.

5.
Approve JGSC 2009 Negotiations Team


The superintendent will be assisted in teacher negotiations by William Morton, Mark Maudlin, and Janet Carey.  The first meeting is scheduled for June 18, 2009.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Tom McCormick, to approve the 2009 negotiations team.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.

6.
Summer Food Program Report – Celeste Dooms


Celeste Dooms, Food Service Director, informed the board that WES did not qualify for the fruits and vegetables program this year.  They have been involved in the program for the past seven years and it will be missed, but is going to other schools with more need.  The summer food program is going good with the first day bringing in 86 students and parents for breakfast and 189 for lunch.  The second day of the summer food program there were 115 students and parents for breakfast and 238 for lunch.
7.
Approve JGHS Handbook Revisions


 JGHS made several revisions to their cell phone policy in regard to content and display.   

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve the JGHS handbook revisions.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.

REPORTS

1.
Superintendent’s Report

The superintendent discussed the upcoming school law workshop and collective bargaining workshop through the Indiana School Board Association.
2.
Conference Requests
3.
Conference Reports

BOARD COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS
UPCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS

NEXT MEETING DATE:
June 16, 2009
7:30 p.m.
ADMN
Regular Session
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 8:47 p.m.
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